YOU CAN'T BUY MUCH for a penny these days, but the women of the Peace Rose Chapter of the Order of the Eastern Star had a good old-fashioned penny sale and tea last were offered for sale. Saturday at the Masonic Temple. Peggy

Buchanan, Associate Matron (left) assists Elizabeth Binnie and member, Margaret Lawson in looking through the items that

## Two boys baptized in Ballinafad Sunday

By Winifred Smith

Mrs. Jesse McEnery was hostess to the May meeting of the Ballinafad WI. It was an evening meeting with four visitors and nine members present. Due to a death in the family, the president, Mrs. W. McLean, was unable to be present, so first vice-president Mrs. Jamieson callled the meeting to order and opened ewith a timely thought.

When the usual opening exercises were over the first item of business was appointing the delegate for the District annual which is to be held later this month in Milton. An invitation was read to attend the 4-H Achievement Day on May 24. It was announced that the canvass done for the Canadian Cancer Society by the WI members in the area had produced \$600.

Fall fairs were discussed and members were asked to oring ideas to the June meeting. Mrs. Smith was convener for the meeting which was the "Curator and grandmothers meeting."

Reports were given by the standing committee. Mrs. Kirkwood gave the motto "You are never too old to learn or too young to listen." Mrs. Smith gave a reading titled "What is a little girl?".

The program ended with a the country woman is more came out the winner by a few

points. After the singing of the WI Grace Mrs. Marshall assisted the hostess in serving lunch, immediately after which Jesse McEnery was called in to conduct an auction of plants and bulbs. Over \$12 was realized from this sale with the proceeds going into on Saturday, May 24. It will be the Welfare fund.

We extend sympathics to Mrs. Wm. McLean and family an the loss of Mrs. McLean's mother, Mrs. Graham, whose death occurred last week after a stroke.

Mr. and Mrs. F. Smith accompanied Mr. and Mrs. C. Burt and family who spent Sunday afternoon and evening with Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Root in Kitchener.

Mothers were bonored Sunday with a beautiful day on which to enjoy the festivities planned for them. Several families came home to be with their parents with mother being the centre of attention as the received tokens of love.

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Miller and Debbie from Toronto visited with the Marshalls. Sunday afternoon they met the Polo family in Rockwood and all journeyed to Kitchener where they dined out.

Mr. and Mrs. H. Schwarz from Hanover, Germany are visiting with their son Paul, his wife and family. They arrived on Friday, May 9 and will be shying for a month.

We are happy to report that



Robert McEnery was able to held in Milton in the former leave hospital last week and school for the deaf. join his wife Maggie at Maple Lodge. Congratulations are in order for this esteemed couple. On Thursday of last week they celebrated their 63rd wedding anniversary. A few friends and relatives called congratulate them. They received many cards to

Family Sunday was observed at the United Church on Sunday. Members of families participated in the service. Miss Lori Quackenbush read the New Testament lesson. Members of the Larose family received the offering.

brighten the day.

Rene Schwarz and Charles Larose had a duty to perform as they gave out the church folders, Mrs. Jill Jesson had an interesting story to tell the children. The worshipers were privileged to hear the girls' quartet as well as a duet by Mrs. E. McEnery and Mr. E. Clarke, under the direction of the organist, Mrs. Elleen McEnery.

Many relatives were present as the Sacrament of Holy Baptism was solemnized for the infant son of Mr. and Mrs. Ross McLean. He was christened Ronald Scott.

The little son of Mr. and Mrs. Henri L. Gagne, Kevin a Andrew, was also presented debate on the resolution that for Baptism. Rev. D. Stiles was the officiating minister. efficient than the urban He stressed the importance of goman. The country woman family worship and prayer in all homes. It was an inspiring service and was enjoyed by all those attending.

The 4-H Homemaking groups are all practising their dress review and putting the finishing touches to the outfits they are completing for the Achievement Day coming up

imagine a lot of you are tidying up your backyards and getting out your lawn chairs and chaise lounges. If you find that some of them need repairs mark them clearly with your name, address and phone number, bring them down to the Branch and leave them for Ron Lincoln who will deliver them to the North Halton Mentally Retarded Association who do a very fine job of re-webbing them. They will be delivered back to the

branch and you can pick them

up. The charge is very

reasonable and you will be

pleased with the job that is

By Roma Timpson

so lovely the past week I

Since the weather has been

Well, what can I say about Johnny Tocher and his men, except that they were 'great'. 'terrific' 'super', 'really good', 'most enjoyable', 'fantastic muscians', etc., etc. etc. Our lounge was really hopping and the drummer Gary Weinstein

played piano, sang and could he make those ivories move. A most enjoyable night for all who came out. Only a few seats empty but with the nice weather it is to be expected. It was so nice to see the George Chaplins and the Joe Emmersons out for evening and also the

Ledenham played flute.

saxophone and clarinet and

was equally great, Johnny T.

Girtons who brought their son along with them, plus all the regulars who attend our Friday night entertainment. Dan Wagstaffe was the d.j. on · Saturday evening and Bingo was also played. During the afternoon, we had the pleasure of en-

tertaining the president and his wife. Pete and Marion Rice, of Brooklyn branch, and the treasurer and his wife. Frank and Diane Duval. They were up to get information from the men here who ran the plowing match as they will be having a tent at the world match this fall. The branch



ENOUGH BOOKS TO FILL a library were (lett) Patrick Cummins and Mike Marshall collected by the University Women's Club for (right) browse through the many titles that sale at their annual book sale held at the eventually found new homes. Georgetown Market Centre. Geoff Shorte

Get those chairs repaired

## Legion Lines

membership is considerably smaller than ours and the Auxiliary has just over 30 members. Do they have their work cut out for them. We have offered our help in any way and I expect they will be back again before the big event.

They stayed for the evening's entertainment and said they had enjoyed our beautiful lounge and the friendliness of everyone they had talked to during the day.

Hopefully the new lock will be installed on the front door this week so any of you who are not paid up will have the next few days to do so or you will not be considered a member will have no signing privileges and no voting privilege election day, Sunday May 25. There aren't too many of you who aren't paid up and we would like to reach the 100 percent paid up mark soon. We have several new applications for membership plus some who were members at one time and are now returning. We are happy that you are interested in Branch 120.

fellows in our Lounge, will be here this Friday for your enjoyment, On Saturday, Roy has booked the Al Gordon Trio for the Lounge so please come out and hear both groups this weekend. Al Gordon has played upstairs several times with a larger group. This is his first time in the Lounge with his trio.

Car Club Draw No. 24 500, Zeke McCandless; 65, G. Penfold, 259, Royce Weston; 378, G. Harley; 162, George Sandifer and 247, Alva Grieve.

I received a very nice invitation in the mail last week for a bazzar and tea being held by the pupils of the Sunshine School. This will be held on May 30 from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. I am to bring a friend, so I invite all of you who can possibly come out to do so, and bring a friend.

Our gals went bowling on Saturday in Port Credit, This was for the Knights Trophy. Only three of our teams went, (we usually have at least 7) and Port Credit won the trophy with Brampton coming second and Georgetown placing third. Hazel reports that it was stiff competition. Rita's regular team couldn't make it so they had a few substitutes. Along with Rita Rudiger and Hazel

Dumper, there were Rae

McAusland, Jean Foster, D.

McCartney

Some of your executive members and their wives will be missing from around town and the branch beginning next Saturday as we will be off to Kingston for the provincial convention. Comrades Ward, Wright, Badham, Elliott. McLean and Timpson will be attending all sessions until Thursday. A parade will take place on Sunday. Planned trips to points of interest have been scheduled for the wives during

Bruce and Virtle Collins will Al and Ken, two popular be also attending and Bill Shields, past District Commander, will be running for third vice-president of Provincial Command. Dave Capperauld, now first vicepresident of Provincial Command will be running for Provincial President. Good luck to both comrades.

> George Hughes is back in hospital again I am sorry to report. Barney Wilcox is now home and that's good news. Jimmy Murphy was down at the branch on Saturday looking terrific as usual. Thanks to Jim Randell who looked after him. Anyone wishing to help our bringing Jimmy down from Milton occasionally, give a call to Wright Smith or George Finlay please.

Ladies, we have a banquet this Friday. Have you offered

your help? How about next week then? There will be a banquet on Friday, 23 and Sat., 24. Gretta Stoddard, Mary Robinson, Hazel Dumper and Irene Kearns and I went over to Betty McLeans home last Thursday evening. Some work was started and some finished. You should see the lovely cushions that Greta has done. Just beautiful. Some other

lovely knitted baby outfits

were given to Hazel by her friend Irene Richardson for which we thank you very much, Irene.

Branch Members! Your general meeting is this Thursday, 8 p.m. Nominations for your executive will be accepted after the business portion of our meeting is concluded. Please try to at-



BAKED GOODS SOLD LIKE HOT CAKES at the Howard Wrigglesworth School Fair. Ian Maclaren (right) and teacher Diane Ward display one of the many calorie-filled treats that were sold at the fair.



the Covernment of Outario

Claude Bennett, Minister

Monstry of Industry and Jourson.



DEPOSIT THIS BALLOT IN ANT

SHOPPERS WORLD BRAMPION BALLOT BOX

Highway 10 at Steeles Avenue

We're open 9:10 a.m. Iil 9:10 p.m. daily Salurday tel C p.m.